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                   caring for Claygate Village
Draft Minutes of the Meeting of the Council
          held at 7.30pm on the 14th January 2016
in the Small Village Hall

Present: 	Chairman:   	Mark Sugden 
Councillors:	 Bernadette Pearce, Tony Shearman,  Gavin Wilson, Ken Huddart, Geoff Herbert, Bill Chilcott, Xingang Wang
	
             In attendance: Parish Clerk: Zak Keshavjee
                                     Member of the public :John Bamford
128. Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Way sent his apologies with reason .Cllr Pearce advised that she would be late (arrived at 8.15pm).

129. Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda

Cllr Bill Chilcott	 Member of the Kingston Branch of the Ramblers’ Association
Voluntary worker with Lower Mole Countryside Management Project. Member of Claygate in Bloom. 
Cllr Geoff Herbert	 Director of Elmbridge Rent Start
Cllr Ken Huddart	 Chairman of the Trustees of Claygate Village Hall Association, President of the Claygate Village Association and Acting-Chairman of the Claygate Conservation Areas Advisory Committee, Traffic Engineering Consultant, Fellow of Chartered Institute of Highways and Transportation, Fellow of Institute of Engineering and Technology, Fellow of Institute of Civil Engineers. Acting Chairman of Claygate Conservation Advisory Committee. Member of Holy Trinity Church congregation.
Cllr Bernadette Pearce  Works for the Guildford College Group.
Cllr Tony Shearman	 Trustee of the Claygate Recreation Ground Trust, Chairman of Claygate Royal’s Football Club.	 
Cllr Mark Sugden	Trustee of CVA, CRGT and CVHA. Represents Claygate on Elmbridge Business Network Committee. Committee member of Claygate Village Association, Committee member of Claygate Gardening Society
Cllr Xingang Wang	Is a Magistrate and co-ordinator of Claygate Speed Watch.
Cllr Gavin Wilson	Member of the Torrington Close Association. Member of Claygate Lawn Tennis Club.


130. To Elect A Vice Chairman
Cllr Tony Shearman was proposed by Cllr Ken Huddart and seconded by Cllr Bill Chilcott.
Cllr Geoff Herbert was proposed by Cllr Gavin Wilson and seconded by Cllr Xingang Wang.
A secret ballot, with votes counted by the Parish Clerk was undertaken. Cllr Geoff Herbert was elected as Vice Chairman.

131. To Discuss The Co-option of Another Parish Councillor Following The Resignation of Gary State and 
Agree Action.
131.1 John Bamford was proposed by Cllr Mark Sugden and seconded by Cllr Ken Huddart. By a unanimous vote 
John Bamford was co-opted to the Council. He duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office.
131.2 Cllr Bill Chilcott proposed, Cllr Geoff Herbert seconded that Cllr John Bamford become a member of
the Environment and Leisure Committee. This was agreed unanimously. 


132. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th November
The minutes of 12th November were approved and signed by the Chairman.

133. To Report on the Actioning of Items from the Meeting held on 12th Nov.
AP 25 – Outstanding. Cllr Pearce to check Asset Register.
AP 26 -  Finance Working Party meeting in the third week of February to allow more time to review financials. 
AP 26b New Parish Clerk to arrange. 
AP 36 Done.
AP 37 Not technically possible to revise past reports to amend payments to CVHA from CVA but in future CVHA will be shown.
AP 38 Parish Clerk will continue to chase SCC for an invoice in order to pay the grant of £1,500 to Youth Centre to meeting running costs of providing staff for one evening a week for three months.
AP 39 Done. Invoice for three Grit bins paid.
AP 40 Parish Clerk to pay the approved grant of £156.50 to CVA for hire of Village Hall for Claygate Get Involved Day on 9th April ,to Caroline Cartwright (copy to Vanessa Relleen).
AP41 New.  Book a stall for Get Involved Day, this item also to be on the Agenda of next Parish Meeting and book stall Parish Clerk to arrange.

134. To Confirm the Minutes of the EGM Held on the 10th December 2016
Minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman
   
135. To Report on the Actioning of Items from the EGM and Agree Any Further Action     
None.

136. Chairman’s Report
136.1 An Open Space Review will be undertaken by EBC and go to public consultation at some time in the future. This maybe an opportunity to protect the Old Village Green (next to Hare and Hounds pub) and Derwent Close Green space without pursuing registration as Village Greens 
AP 42 New. Chairman to find out it is possible to submit information to EBC now and if so work with Cllrs Way and Chilcott of the Environment and Leisure Committee to submit information.
136.2 Surrey Recycling Centres review by SCC could lead to part closure of some centres and residents having to pay for limited range of non-household waste items. A new SCC new fly tipping strategy is due to be developed.
136.3 Due to other commitments and for good reasons Shirley Round had been unable to complete certain one off paid administration tasks that the Council had agreed she could undertake on its behalf by the end of last year.
Cllrs agreed unanimously that these were needed and that they can be completed in the New Year up to the budgeted amount previously agreed.
136.4 The Chairman plans to attend a meeting on 19th January dealing with Surrey Police reorganisation and a SSSLC meeting on policing and planning on 11th February will be attended by the Chairman. 
136.5 The final LGBCE review of EBC borough ward boundaries confirmed no change to the Claygate borough ward.
136.6 The Chairman noted a letter from the Pension Regulator relating to staff pensions.
AP 43 New. Chairman to contact Pension Regulator to understand what obligations the Council must undertake, if any, to provide a pension for Parish Clerk at the start of 2017
137. Report from the Parish Clerk
Noted that the Surrey County and Rural Enterprise 2016 Conference will take place on 10th March 2016. The Three Southern Counties Devolution Briefing planned for 11th March has now been postponed to around mid May. There are three free places that should be available and if any Councillor is interested they should contact the Parish Clerk. 
AP 44 New. Parish Clerk to circulate SSALC training courses.
138. To Receive the Finance Report and Decide Action Arising
138.1 A copy of all receipts and payments since those approved at the last meeting had been circulated and were approved.
138.2 Bank reconciliations for all month since the start of the financial year have been prepared and signed by the Chairman
138.3 The Annual Return for 2014/2015 had been approved by the external auditors. The accounts and statutory information had been advertised on the noticeboards for the legal time limit, so the audit is now complete.
139. To Review the Plan for Expenditure for the Balance of the Year Including Future Projects and Funding and agree Action.
139.1 Council discussed if an emergency reserve of £15,000 should be retained or reduced. 
AP 45 New. To be reviewed at the next meeting.
139.2 It was agreed that the grant of £1,600 for an outdoor table tennis table at the Claygate Recreation Ground, agreed by resolution, 2 years ago with payment not requested so far by Recreation Ground should no longer be held as a committed expenditure. The CRGT are undertaken a strategic review on the future of the Rec – should they decide that they wish to pursue an outdoor table tennis table in the future they will be requested to submit an new grant application.
139.3 The Chairman noted that we will receive the grant from Elmbridge of £2,472 for 2016/17 as part of the localisation of Council tax benefits but that this is not a given for future years.
139.4 AP 46 New. Parish Clerk to check on transferring £10,000 from our checking account (Unity Trust) to our savings account (Cambridge Building Society) and to look at alternatives to the Cambridge due to their recent reduction in interest rates
140. To Discuss the Budget and Set the Precept for 2016/17. 
Resolution 1
It is RESOLVED that a total precept of £50,473 be levied for the financial year 2016/17 after forecast interest, comprising £48,001 and a Council tax support grant of £2,472 from Elmbridge Borough Council.
Proposed Mark Sugden
Council unanimously agreed to defer this resolution to enable more time to review the financial documents supporting the resolution. The agreed precept must be supplied to EBC by the end of Janaury 2016 and it was agreed to hold  to an EGM on 21st January solely to consider this resolution.

141. To Discuss the Annual Subscription for 2016/17 to SALC and NALC and agree action. 
Resolution 2. 
It is RESOLVED that the subscription of £1,594.36 be paid to SALC and £363.00 be paid to NALC for the year 2016/17.
Proposed by Cllr Mark Sugden
Seconded by Cllr Bernadette Pearce
AGREED Unanimously.
These payments will not be made until the new financial year. 

142. To Note the Minutes of the Planning Committee and Agree Any Necessary Action
A key planning application is that on part of the 40 Acre Filed. It is a major concern to many residents and the Planning Committee has objected.

143. To Note the Minutes of the Highways and Transportation Committee and Agree Any Necessary Action
143.1 A potential and significant development is the potential pursuit by the Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames of a by-pass that could create a new junction on the A3 at Barwell Farm. 
143.2 The H & T budget is likely to be underspent due to resident tree donations and funds being received from Cty Cllr Bennison’s allocation the purchase of three grit bins
143.3 Three grit bins had been purchased and are awaiting delivery.
144. To Note the Minutes of the Environment Committee and Agree Any Necessary Action.
Resolution 3.
It is RESOLVED that this Council endorse the decision of the Environment and Leisure Committee (3rd December 2015) and join the Open Spaces Society at an annual cost of £45.
Proposed by Cllr Bill Chilcott
Seconded by Cllr Ken Huddart
AGREED Unanimously.

145. To Note an Update From Communications Working Party, Including the Website and Agree Any Necessary Action.
145.1 It is planned to transfer all historic records, including minutes and agenda’s across to the new website. 
AP 47 New.  A policy will need to be agreed on who is responsible for updating and maintaining website.
145.2 Cllr Tony Shearman and Cllr Geoff Herbert to undertake circulating new e-mail addresses. Old e-mail addresses will continue until decision to switch off redirection from old website to new website is taken. The next issue of the Courier should show the new e-mail addresses. CPC host the CVA and need to decide how to handle this. 
145.3 AP 48 New. A meeting of the Communications Working Party was agreed, to take place on 25th January. Cllr Tony Shearman to organise.
145.4 Cllr Chilcoot requested that The Claygate Network on Linkedin be added to the Communications survey Question 1. A final version of the Cycling survey will be circulated. A free online survey will be adopted.  

146. To Discuss the CRGT Application for a Grant Towards the Cost of an External Notice Board at the Clubhouse and Agree Any Action.
Resolution 4.
It is RESOLVED that the Council agree a grant of £450 to the Claygate Recreation Ground Trust towards the cost of an external notice board at the clubhouse.
Proposed by Cllr Mark Sugden
Seconded by Cllr Geoff Herbert 

Cllr Tony Shearman declared an indirect interest via football club and did not vote.
The resolution was AGREED with 7 votes in favour and 2 abstentions.

147. To Discuss the Application from Holy Trinity Church for a Grant towards the Restoration of the Clock Face on the church. 
Resolution 5.
It is RESOLVED that the Council agree a grant of £2,000 to Holy Trinity Church towards the restoration of the church clock face.
Proposed Mark Sugden
Cllr Ken Huddart declared that he is a member of the congregation at Holy Trinity
After discussion Mark Sugden proposed and change to the resolution, that the grant amount should be reduced to £1,500.
The amended resolution was 
Proposed by Cllr Mark Sugden
Seconded by Tony Shearman
The resolution was agreed 6 in favour, 1 against, 2 abstentions. 

148. Matters for Information Purposes Only.                     
None.

149.Date of next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on

[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                  Thursday, 3rd March 2016 in the Small Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 10.15pm
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